
















A sustainable and inclusive academic working environment is foundational for faculty, staff, 
and student success. As SGIS matures, it is important that we continue to build an 

interdisciplinary culture that brings together our disciplines. Further, it is vital we support 
faculty development and promote their research and teaching accomplishments within and 

outside of UNL. To that end, we have identified three strategic priorities for AY 2022-23. 

First, we will support faculty mentorship and development through an overhaul of our merit 
evaluation process. The SGIS Executive Committee will be tasked with developing a new process 
modeled that integrates aspects of Individual Development Plans (IDPs) in a format similar to NIH 
and NSF standards. This format will allow for individualized growth and mentorship while also 
maintaining standards for achievement in the areas of research, teaching, and service. 

Second, we will establish a new weekly colloquium series with concomitant norms regarding 
attendance and participation by all SGIS faculty and graduate students. This new colloquium 
series will be a venue for guest speakers, faculty research presentations, and career 
development activities. Further, it will provide opportunities to build a culture within SGIS, 
facilitate networking, and professionalize students. The SGIS Colloquium Committee will 
be tasked with managing this strategic priority during AY 2022-23 for full implementation 
in Fall semester of 2023. 

Third, we will develop a process for nominating SGIS faculty for internal and external awards. 
Faculty recognition for their achievements in research, teaching, and service is important for 
individual career growth, as well as for raising the profile of SGIS. The Awards Committee will 
be assigned the responsibility of developing a targeted process for proactively nominating 
SGIS faculty for such awards. 



Undergraduate education is one of the pillars of UNL and the College of Arts and 
Sciences. It is important to our students, but also for the continued existence of SGIS, 

that we provide quality undergraduate education and recruit students to our classrooms 
and our majors. We have identified two related strategic priorities for AY 2022-23. 

Sound decisions regarding programmatic adaptability 
require high-quality data and regular analysis. With 
the aid of the SGIS Associate Director, the SGIS 
Undergraduate Committee will be tasked with 
establishing new data collection, organization, and 
reporting methods to analyze the current state of 
(and trends in) undergraduate education across SGIS. 
These analytics will be inclusive of the DFW project 
and other similar efforts. Collectively, these analyses 
will aid in programmatic decision-making, but also 
facilitate CAS and UNL reporting requirements and 
support future requests for new faculty hires. 

The Director and Associate Director will lead a 
networking and advertising campaign to more 
closely couple New Student Enrollment (NSE), SGIS 
advising, and undergraduate recruitment. The 
pipeline of new, non-SGIS-majors, into our courses 
is heavily dependent on decisions made by advising 
offices and other staff (e.g., Learning Communities) 
outside of SGIS. We will make a concerted effort to 
network with these offices and provide a 
normalized pathway for growing enrollment in our 
introductory-level courses. 






